
APPENDIX E

Availability of OTA Working Papers

The following OTA staff and contractor papers
were used in the preparation of this report and
will be made available in early 1982 through the
National Technical Information Service:*
J, Russell Boulding and Deborah L. Pederson, De-

velopment and Production Potential of Unde-
veloped Federal Coal Leases and Preference
Right Lease Applications in the Powder River
Basin and Other Wyoming Coal Basins, Final
Report, November 1981.

Douglas W. Canete, Iris A. Goodman, and Deb-
orah L. Pederson, Development and Produc-
tion Potential of Existing Federal Coal Leases
in the Fort Union Region of North Dakota and
Montana, Final Report, December 1981.

James S. Cannon, Karen L. Larsen, and J. Stephen
Schindler, The Development Prospects for Fed-
eral Coal Leases in New Mexico, 1980-1991, Fi-
nal Report, November 1981.

James S. Cannon and Cheryl A. Stevenson, Fed-
eral Coal Preference Right Lease Applications:
Their History, Ownership and Current Status,
Final Report, December 1981.

Colorado School of Mines Research Institute, Cri-
teria for Determining Viable Mining Properties

“ Rw]ue\ts  for thew  reports shnuld  be directed to National  Te(.hnl(  al Informa

tmn  Service, U S Department nf Commerce, Sprtngfleld,  \’A 22161

on Existing Federal Coal Leases in the Western
United States, Final Report, March 1980.

Dames & Moore, Analysis of Federal Coal Leases in
Mine Plans in Colorado, New Mexico, and
Utah, final draft report, December 1980.

Karen L. Larsen and Nancy Greenebaum, Review
of Undeveloped Federal Coal Leases in Utah:
Results of Utah Coal Leasing Task Force, Final
Report, May 1980. (Includes: Frank Hachman,
“Market Factors Associated With the Assess-
ment of the Development Potential of Federal
Coal Leases in Utah, Draft Report” [Universi-
ty of Utah, Bureau of Economic and Business
Research), May 1980,)

Jack C, Schmidt, Sanna Porte, and Arnold J.
Silverman, A Review of Current Production
and Anticipated Future Production on Federal
Mines and Selected Undeveloped Lease Blocks
in Montana and Wyoming, Final Report (Geo-
services West), December 1981.

Martin E. Zeller, Karen L. Larsen, Iris A. Good-
man, The Development Prospects for Federal
Coal Leases in Colorado, 1980-1991, Final Re-
port, November 1981. (Includes: Joan E. Mar-
tin for Colorado Energy Research Institute,
“Market Factors and Production Contingen-
cies Determining the Present and Future De-
mand for Colorado Coal, ” final draft report,
December 1980.)
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